CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD NOVEMBER 12, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said City on Tuesday, November 12, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Mary Fennern, Kelly Pierson, Jeremiah Frasher and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones. Pat Simonson was absent.
Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

 Frasher moved to approve the minutes of the October 8th meeting. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Pierson moved to pay all bills as presented. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

Owen Todd from Bolton & Menk and Ed Gilmore from USDA Rural Development were here to discuss the next steps for the upcoming sewer project. Ed will be emailing multiple documents over that need to be approved and signed at the December council meeting.
Fire Department report was given by Chief Jeremy Schwanke.

· The Fire Relief Association will be updating their by-laws to address the number of years a department member has to be on the department before they can become vested in the pension fund. When the by-laws have been updated and approved Jeremy will supply the city a copy. The Relief Association will also be switching to PERA in 2026.
Maintenance report was given by Tony Sauer. 
· Thein Well was here and did the annual inspection of the wells, the stand pipe in well #2 has a leak and will need to be repaired, while they are here to do the repairs, they will also be pulling well #3 as scheduled.
· Flow meters need to be cleaned and calibrated and the PLC has been replaced and running as it should.

· Keck’s Tree Service has taken down and removed the stumps of sixty (60) trees in the park, two (2) next to City Hall and trimmed the willow trees behind the maintenance shop.
· Tony will finish up the dirt work in the park next week and then it will be seeded with grass.

Pierson moved to approve Resolution 2024-8 “Canvassing Election Results”. Frasher seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Frasher moved to adjourn. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:25p.m.

Tara Jones
City Clerk-Treasurer  
